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CIRCULAR NO. 35/16.            07.11.2016. 
 

(For circulation among all the members of the Managing Committee as well as 
the Governing Council of AIBPARC, Special Invitees, State Secretaries and Advisors of AIBPARC.) 

 
 

Dear Friends, 
 
Sub :  (1)  THIRD MEETING OF THE MANAGING COMMITTEE AND SOLE YEARLY MEETING 
                 OF THE GOVERNING COUNCIL OF AIBPARC FOR THE YEAR 2016. 
          (2)   DIFFERENT DEMONSTRATIVE ACTIONS AS DECIDED IN THE  
                 MEETING OF CBPRO HELD IN CHENNAI ON 19TH AUGUST, 2016. 
 
Kindly refer to our earlier circular no. 30/16 dated September 23, 2016 wherein we informed all concerned that 
the meetings as detailed out in point no. 1 above will be held on 28th November, 2016 at Kolkata. Now we are 
giving hereunder the full address and location of the venue : 
 
 INSTITUTE OF COOPERATIVE MANAGEMENT FOR  

AGRICULTURE & RURAL DEVELOPMENT( ICMARD), 
 BLOCK NO. 14/2, CIT SCHEME-VIII (M), ULTADANGA, KOLKATA – 700067, 

OPPOSITE TO STATE GOVT. BUS DEPOT  
AND WALKING DISTANCE FROM BIDHAN NAGAR RLY STATION 

 
2. Please refer to our earlier circular no. 25/16 dated 24th August, 2016 wherein several action programmes 
were suggested by CBPRO. The said programmes include, inter alia, Delegation to Governors of different 
states and submission of memorandum on the demands of the retirees. We hope that the programme has been 
faithfully implemented at different centres.  As of now, we have received information in central office from 
two states only – West Bengal and Jharkhand about successful implementation of the programme.  We request 
our state units and affiliates to inform us immediately as to the completion of this part of the programme. If the 
programme has already been implemented, a brief report is to be sent. In case it has not been done, it has to be 
implemented within next few days. 
 
With best wishes, 
 
 
 
( GENERAL SECRETARY ) 

 


